NOTES FROM THE LOCAL GROUPS’ MEETING at HAWORTH YH, NOV 12-14 2021
This is a synopsis of a very full and interesting weekend. In no particular order!!

The NEC Chair emphasised that the role of the National Executive Committee (NEC) is to support local groups
 Some comments were made regarding the NEC as being too businesslike and not running the association for our activities.

The ‘toolkit’ (an introduction into the working of the LDWA and what the salient features are) was thought to be too wordy and difficult to negotiate. 
(Try it for yourself and see what you think; www.ldwa introduction and follow links to toolkit)

To attract new members, does ‘long’ in LDWA put potential members off?  Are first-timers made welcome by regulars having a friendly chat about common interests or do conversations regarding 100s and challenge walks put people off before they begin?

To attract new walk leaders, what is being said to them regarding responsibility and some may be put off by potential litigation and risk assessments. Some groups wait until a walker has been on 6-8 social events before he/she is invited to lead a walk, by which time he/she would have an understanding of the ethos of the group. After a walker’s first-time leadership, concentrate on the positives from the walk rather than saying what (if anything!) went wrong. Another starting point could be, “What is your favourite walk and would you like to lead the group on it?
Groups recorded that only 1/6th of members participate in social events and walks. It was pointed out that many members do their own thing such as walking national trails and others join just to receive ‘Strider’.

There is not enough clarity between ‘rules’, ‘guidance’ and ‘suggestions’ in the toolkit and other literature?

Next year’s AGM is at Leamington Spa from the 4th – 6th March. First-timers are encouraged to attend to find out about the workings of the association.
Next year’s Local Groups meeting will be on the weekend of November 11th -13th (probably) in the Peak District. I (Terry) commented that this would be the 7th meeting north of Birmingham out of the past 9 and the voting (by stickers!) was weighted in favour of the north, I invited the 40-odd delegates to come to Okehampton in two year’s time.

Some of the attendees thought that the LDWA is not a campaigning society; however, looking back over past years, many groups lobby for new stiles, keeping rights-of-way open and seek to keep walkers’ rights available in National Parks
One group has no chair, secretary or treasurer at the moment

SPECIFIC TO C & D

Very few groups have a long and short walk on the same day. We had to explain how it works for us.

The LDWA is still raising funds for updating the website and could groups add a percentage of entry fees to contribute to the coffers?

Most other groups have already planned their participation in the 50th anniversary celebrations; we are not on the list (yet).

The groups’ constitutions need a review to keep in line with current policies 

Terry & Hazel
